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President’s Report
 

CONGRATULATIONS on the VICTORIES in the November
election!!! It is time to CELEBRATE! Please join us on December
13th at our TARWF General Meeting to raise a glass to toast this
special accomplishment!

Every one of us did our part in supporting our Republican
candidates from the top to the bottom of the ballot. Thanks to you
and your determination in making a positive impact on our
community by supporting our vision for bringing common sense and

https://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=d0b6b937-3332-4df0-b7d6-7ada2098f9a1


civility to our local, state and national governments, the message
was heard, and our candidates were successful.

With this positive momentum heading into the holidays and 2025,
we have a lot to be thankful for. Please take a moment to reflect on
what we have been through the last four years. Also, think about
how you want to ensure that this positive momentum carries forward
and translates into real, tangible changes and improvements in our
community. What do YOU plan to do in 2025 to take advantage of
our opportunities? TARWF is an excellent place to get involved and
make a positive impact while working alongside other like-minded
patriots!

Congratulations and thank you to our Elected TARWF Officers for
2025. They will be installed at our December 13th General Meeting.
Please come celebrate our Republican victories and congratulate
our leadership team as we look forward to the beginning of 2025.
WE NEED YOU to make plans to be active with TARWF in 2025.
Join a committee, write for our newsletter, plan a gathering, do
something to channel your energy in a positive way! Our TARWF
BOD has two vacancies for 2025, Recording Secretary and 3rd VP
Fundraising. Please contact me if you can step up to help. Co-
chairing these positions would be a great opportunity for you to get
involved with a friend. I would love to talk with you!

Thank you for the work you all did in 2024. We have made some
wonderful accomplishments that were achieved in 2024. Our
TARWF Club was awarded the Diamond Achievement Award for
Club Excellence (top award), and we were honored as the Orange
County Republican Volunteer Club of the year by the Orange
County GOP. Let’s continue to do great things together.

And once more, Congratulations on helping to bring victory to our
GOP candidates!

Sheryl Franke

TARWF Elected Officers for 2025

President: Sheryl Franke
1st Vice President - Programs: Pamla Manazer
2nd Vice Presidents - Membership: Linette Johnston & Gayle Carter
3rd Vice President - Fundraising: Vacant
Recording Secretary: Vacant
Treasurer: Gail Rego
Membership Secretary: Gretchen Whisler



TARWF members celebrate the election results at
our Happy Hour on November 12th



Program Report

 
Cautiously jubilant! A collective sigh of relief! And
then…..Celebratory cheers! President Trump won! And then there
was Disbelief! Tears! Then anger by the rest of the population. Give
your Democrat friends a hug or give them a wide berth and toss
them a box of tissues. What an amazing night to see all those swing
states swing our way! Only one other President has come back for a

non-consecutive term, (Grover Cleveland, 22nd &24th President)
clearly this President Trump and these times are very special. The
win had to be big enough to overcome any of the cheating, and it
was. It is clearly a time to celebrate!

The 312 electoral votes were not a huge margin, but it was decisive,
and that is what counts. Our Electoral College system that our
founders created is part of our check and balances to maintain our
government. Though the popular vote is not what counts, the nearly
4.5 million lead in the popular vote (counting is still ongoing) is very
telling to me of the mood of the voters. And that appears to be with
4% fewer eligible voting age voters voting than in 2020. That lead in
the popular vote was strong enough to keep detractors of the
Electoral College at bay for another term.  It will be interesting to see
all that data analyzed.

One thing that I did not hear mentioned much during the campaign,
is that the income tax reduction that President Trump signed into
law in 2017 is set to expire at the end of 2025. If allowed to expire,
that would result in a substantial tax hike for most American
taxpayers. As of this time, the balance of power in Congress has yet
to be determined. Let’s pray we have a cooperative Congress to be
seated.

I look forward to seeing you all on December 13 th to celebrate the
victories that have been realized and the hard work it took to win
them!

Linda Barcelona,



1st VP Programs

Fundraising Report

November FundraisingNovember Fundraising
 

Traditionally, the month of Thanksgiving, this November 2024 tops them all!
The people have spoken and as I heard one commentator say, “The nation has

healed itself.”
Imagine if we didn’t have the founding fathers’ checks and balances in place?

Despite the past four years of horrible stretching, bending, and ignoring of
constitutional rules,

we were successful in launching the first step towards CLEAN UP!

God bless and protect Donald J Trump. His work has already begun.God bless and protect Donald J Trump. His work has already begun.

By the time you read this we will have had our Christmas party during our
monthly Happy Hour.

I can only imagine what kind of swapping and squealing took place.
I know I just wrapped a gift that will be selected, snatched, and locked in place

within minutes of it being selected.

Thanks to all of you, our fundraising has finished stronger than ever this
year.

Our vendor fair was well received as we continued to add new products.

Looking forward…Looking forward…

Although my official position and function for 2025 will be as First Vice
President responsible for speakers and programs

I have committed to fill the fundraising position behind the scenes until we
can find a replacement.



I can assure you that I will have 2025 launched with a plan to outdo 2024,
so feel free step up and take the position… don’t be shy…lol.

Still ahead of us is Thanksgiving 2024.Still ahead of us is Thanksgiving 2024.

Some fortunate “all Republican” families will be holding hands around the
table thanking God for the outcome of the election.

 Other families with both Republicans and Democrats in the mix will find
Trump supporters relegated to the card table in the corner just for

mentioning Trump or worse, not invited at all.

Take heart! As the lies do not come to fruition and ketchup is no longer
$9.00 a bottle, hearts will change, and eyes will open.

Be sure to show the Grace that was not shown to us for daring to have a
difference of opinion.

Along with President Trump, our work as an organization has only begun.
Greatly encouraging has been the addition of new members who are

immediately involved in front line activities.
You know who you are, and we are thankful and proud to have you with us!
As an organization, we need to remain vigilant - but go ahead and exhale,

we deserve it!

Next up…Next up…

Next up is the holiday month of the year and the beginning of planning for
2025.

There is plenty for everyone to do so don’t
let those new guys show us up!

Thankful to all of you for everything you do; I wish you a blessed and well-
deserved Thanksgiving holiday.

See you at the December 13th meeting!

Pamla Manazer

Membership Report

To all TARWF Members,



Celebrate!

We have the chance to make impactful changes with our newly
elected leaders!

Your voice was heard, and it’s making a difference. Our journey
continues as we grow, learn, and work towards a brighter future for
all. Let’s keep supporting one another and remain dedicated to our
shared goals.

With that spirit of unity, our membership renewal campaign is now
in full swing! You should have received your renewal letter and
forms—if not, please reach out to Gretchen for assistance.
Your membership is vital as we head into the new year with
fresh momentum.

We are thrilled to welcome a new member who joins us amidst all
the excitement:

New Regular Member 2024
Andrea Ozeran
1941 Burnt Mill Road
Tustin, CA 92780
714-292-2152 (c)
Andioz@aol.com
Welcome, Andrea! We look forward to working with you as we
continue our mission.

Thank you all for your continued support. Remember to renew
your membership and stay engaged as we move forward together!

In gratitude,
Gayle Carter, Co-Membership Chair
Linette Johnston, Co-Membership Chair
Gretchen Whisler, Membership Secretary



Congratulations to TARWF member KATHY COPELAND on her victory as she
has been elected to the Tustin Unified School District Board of Trustees. We look
forward to Kathy’s representation on the Board. She will be providing TARWF
members updates on important issues facing TUSD in the months ahead.

City of Tustin History

Donna Peery, Office Manager of the
Tustin Historical Society contributes
articles for our newsletter regarding
Tustin history and Tustin armed forces
service personnel.



Keith Milton Moser, Junior
Private First Class
United States Marine Corps
Born 25 September 1946
Killed in Action 3 June 1967
Quang Tin, Vietnam

Keith Milton Moser, Junior, was born 25 September 1967, the son of Keith
Moser and Janet Davidson Moser. Keith was one of 5 children with brothers
John, Mark, Phillip and baby sister Mary Beth. Keith was born and raised in
Michigan. The family moved to Bent Twig Lane in Tustin shortly before
Keith’s death.

Keith enlisted into the United States Marine Corps in Chicago, Illinois on
March 17, 1966. He was assigned to Company F 2nd Battalion 5th Marines
and sent to Vietnam.

During the beginning of June Company E and F were participating in
Operation UNION II in Quang Nam and Quang Tin Provinces. On June 2 –
3, the Marines met stiff opposition from the north Vietnamese Army for
invading their harbor sites in the Que Son and Thang Binh Districts. With
Company D of the 1st Battalion engaged with the enemy, Company F
advanced and was hit with a barrage of mortar, Rocket Propelled Grenades
and automatic weapons fire from an enemy in fortified positions. The battle
lasted throughout the day and into the night with heavy losses to the
Marines. Thirty Marines were killed in action including the Company
Commander who led a charge on a Command bunker during the battle, and
fifty-nine men were wounded. PFC Keith Moser was one of the casualties, he
was killed in action by hostile rifle fire.

Although relatively new to Tustin, PFC Keith Milton Moser II, was Tustin’s
first Vietnam Combat fatality. He was 20 years old. He is the recipient of the
Purple Heart, Vietnam Service Medal National Defense Medal and the
Vietnam Campaign Medal. He is buried at Holy Sepulcher Cemetery in
Orange.

                 The Tragic Story of Evelyn Bennett Willard                            

      Evelyn Bennett was born in Kansas in 1880 and by 1899 she was



living in Pomona when she married Charles Willard in Tustin.
Charles was the co-owner of the Willard & Gowen Packing House
and one of the founders of the Williard Brothers (which became the
Tustin Water Works) Water Works. The Willards lived in comfort
with their three daughters in a large house on the corner of Main
and A Street in Tustin.

         Sadly, Charles died in 1916 at the age of 50, probably from
tuberculosis, then known as consumption. Evelyn and the girls
remained at the house on Main Street, but Evelyn began to show
signs of instability.

         Living across the street was Charles Vance, the banker, and his
family. One day Evelyn chased 12-year-old Louise Vance down the
street with a butcher knife, screaming, “Children shouldn’t have to
live in this world!” Fortunately, young Louise was able to outrun her
pursuer.

Shortly after this incident Evelyn Willard committed suicide in a
horrible fashion. While standing in her front yard she doused herself
with gasoline and lit a match. She immediately regretted her
decision and attempted to put herself out with a garden hose. She
then ran into the house and jumped in the bathtub. She was still
there moaning in agony when her 17-year-old daughter, also named
Evelyn, returned from school and found her there. The daughter ran
across the street to the home of Charles Artz to seek help. A doctor
was called but she was too badly injured to save. All her clothes had
been burned off her body except for her shoes.

         She was transported to the community hospital but passed
away later that evening. While still conscious she said she was “tired
of life and might as well be dead.” She was just 41 years old and was
buried beside her husband at Santa Ana Cemetery with a very
modest headstone.

The family was dogged by tragedy. Oldest daughter, Valeda, was
married in February 1927 and died two months later at the age of 27.

         The youngest daughter June never married and by 1950 was an
inmate of a state mental hospital in Placer County.

         Only middle daughter Evelyn lived to a ripe old age, passing
away in 1995 at the age of 92.
 
Researched and written by Tim Zierer



TARWF member ANDREA OZERAN attended the Trump Rally in Coachella. Here is
what this TRUMP GIRL had to say: 
"It was a fantastic event filled with lots of friendly, common sense, like-minded
Americans who care deeply about our country and want the very best for our citizens.

CITY OF TUSTIN’S HOUSING ELEMENT REZONE
PROJECT AND ENDERLE CENTER

As many of you who live in Tustin know, the City of Tustin is
finalizing its participation in a state-mandated project for all cities in
California to re-zone areas to accommodate thousands of housing
units state-wide. The City of Tustin must report to the state by
February 2025 its approved re-zoned sites that would allow for a
total of approximately 2,700 housing units to be built. Three sites
have been proposed: Tustin Marketplace, Tustin Legacy, and
Enderle Center. Final discussions on this project will take place at

the November 19th City Council Meeting, 300 Centennial
Way, Tustin 92780, at 7:00 pm.

Enderle Center (located on the south side of Seventeenth Street in
Tustin, between Yorba and Enderle Center Drive) is currently in
escrow which will soon close. The buyers are an upscale retail
development company, Burnham-Ward Properties of Newport
Beach. Nearby residents have naturally been concerned about the
rezoning of this shopping center to allow a maximum of 413 housing
units to be built there. However, the owner and a partner of
Burnham-Ward Properties arranged for an informative meeting
with concerned residents on November 7 at Zov’s Restaurant (an
anchor restaurant in Enderle Center). At this meeting, residents
heard that the emphasis of the new owners is to improve and
enhance Enderle Center so that it remains the upscale, high-end



center and community gathering place it has been for many years.
While the number of housing units to be built was not confirmed at
the meeting, the new owners emphatically stated that any housing
units would be minimal and would not negatively impact the
elegance of the rejuvenated Enderle Center.

Those attending the November 7 meeting signed up for updates
directly from Burnham-Ward Properties. Their website is
www.burnham-ward.com and everyone is encouraged to check them
out. Many residents will now turn to the City of Tustin and attend
the November 19 City Council Meeting. Look for any updates in next
month’s TARWF newsletter!

Support our TARWF Members and Friends

http://www.burnham-ward.com/


(714) 519-6090 AttorneyBlair@gmail.com

TARWF 2024 Meeting Dates
 

Board of Directors and Committee Chair Meetings

Meetings begin at 10am at the Tustin Historical Society Museum,
located at 395 El Camino Real, Tustin. Meeting dates are on the
Fridays listed below.

December 6
 
TARWF General Meetings

TARWF General Meetings will take place at the Santa Ana Elks



Lodge located at 1751 S Elks Lane, Santa Ana. Meetings are on
Fridays and begin at 11am. Below is the schedule of meeting dates.

Dec 13

 

Conservative Political Radio
Talk Shows

 Monday – Friday
12:00 AM – 3:00 AM –
Red Eye Radio
3:00 AM – 4:00 AM –
America in the Morning
4:00 AM – 6:00 AM –
ABC7 Eyewitness News
6:00 AM – 9:00 AM –Armstrong
& Getty
9:00 AM – 12:00 PM –
Dan Bongino
12:00 PM – 3:00 PM –
John Phillips
3:00 PM – 4:00 PM –
The Ben Shapiro Show
4:00PM - 5:00 PM
Mottek On Money
5:00 PM – 6:00 PM –
The KABC News Blitz
6:00 PM - 7:00 PM
We The People (Tue)

6:00 PM – 7:00 PM –
The Howard Jarvis Radio Show
(FRI)
7:00 PM – 8:00 PM –
Special Programming  
7:00 PM – 8:00 PM
Love, Death & Money with Attorney
Naz Barouti (Mon)
7:00 PM - 9:00 PM
Hollywood's Hidden Treasures with
Donelle Dadigan (Wed)
7:00 PM - 9:00 PM
Outraged with Mike Netter &
Freinds (Fri)
8:00 PM –9:00 PM
The Ben shapiro Show
9:00 PM - 10:00 PM
Special Programming

Patriot AM 1150

Glenn Beck
Mon-Fri 6am to 9am

Clay Travis and Buck Sexton
EIB Network

Mon-Fri 9am to 12 noon
Sean Hannity

Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm
Jesse Kelly Show
Mon-Fri 6pm-9pm

KRLA AM 870

The Morning Answer
Mon-Fri 6am to 9am

Dennis Prager
Mon-Fri 9am to 12 noon

Sebastian Gorka
Mon-Fri 12 noon to 3pm

Mark Levin
Mon-Fri 3pm to 6pm

Jay Seculow
Mon-Fri 6pm to 7pm

The Officer Tatum Show
Mon-Fri 7pm to 10pm

Charlie Kirk
Mon-Fri 10pm to midnight

SiriusXM Patriot
Channel 125

Mark Levin
Mon-Fri 3:00pm to 6:00pm

New Website for Donald Trump
45office.com

Mike Lindell's new website
FRANKSPEECH.COM

http://45office.com/
http://frankspeech.com/


10:00 PM – 3:00 AM –
Red Eye Radio

Your Elected Officials

Federal Elected Officials
 

President of the 
United States

Joseph R. Biden (D)
  1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

  Washington, DC 20500
   202-456-1414

 President Biden@whitehouse.gov
 

 Vice President of the 
 United States

 Kamala Harris (D) 
Number One Observatory Circle

  Washington, DC 20503
  Capitol: 202-347-4715

 
United States Senators

  Laphonza Butler(D)
 Dirksen Senate Office Bldg.

Room G-12
  Washington, DC 20510
  Office: 202-224-3841

 
 Alejandro “Alex” Padilla(D)
  112 Hart Senate Office Building

  Washington, DC 20510
  Capitol: 202-224-3553

 
United States House of Representatives

Young Kim (R)
40th District

1306 Longworth House Office Building
Washington DC 20515

(202) 225-4111

Mission Viejo Office (Wed-Fri)
Mission Viejo City Hall

200 Civic Center
Mission Viejo, CA 92691

(949) 268-6706

 California Elected Officials
 

California Governor
Gavin Newsom (D)

Executive Office
State Capitol Building
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 445-2841
governor@governor.ca.gov

California State Senate
Dave Min (D)
37th District

1021 O Street, Suite 6710
Sacramento, CA 95814-4900

(916) 651-4037

District Office
2151 Michelson Drive, Suite 258

Irvine, CA 92612
(949) 223-5472

California State Assembly
Cottie Petrie-Norris (D)
73rd Assembly District
 State Capitol, Suite 4230

PO Box 942849-0073
Sacramento, CA 95814

(916) 319-2073

District Office
1MacArthur Boulevard, Suite 150

Irvine, CA 92612
(949) 251-0074

Supervisor OC 3rd District
Don Wagner (R)

333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.
Santa Ana, CA 92701

 (714) 834-3330
Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com

Orange County Assessor
Claude Parrish (R)

Ground floor 500 S. Main St, Suite 103
Orange CA 92868

(714) 834-2734
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Your 2023 TARWF Board of Directors

President:
Sheryl Franke
TARWF.pres@gmail.com

1st V.P. Programs:
Linda Barcelona
lindabarcelona1@yahoo.com

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Linette Johnston
linettejohnston@hotmail.com

Membership Secretary:
Gretchen Whisler
GWhis001@aol.com

3rd V.P. Fundraising:
Pamla Manazer
pam@pammanazer.com

Recording Secretary:
Judy Levine
Ajllevine1@gmail.com

Parliamentarian:
Victoria McDonald
VictoriaPRLGL@aol.com

Publicity:
Becky Grimes
ppprebecca@sbcglobal.net

Co-2nd V.P. Membership:
Gayle Carter
gcarteremail@yahoo.com

Treasurer:
Gail Rego
gail@rego.com

Newsletter Editor:
Mary Nesbitt
mjnez@cox.net

888.845.TARW (8279)

Visit our
website

TARWF.org
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